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To:

NADE Board of Directors
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August 10, 2015


Subject:
Region End of Year Report

The Southwest Region chapters continue to struggle with membership recruitment.  In September, 2014 the Southwest Region had 95 members and in the latest membership report the Region had 113 members.   While this does represent an increase in membership(and I am sure there are a few new members included) I am almost certain that the majority was still members who had not renewed their dues.  However, the chapters continue to hold recruitment activities.   For example, ArkADE, obtained 2 new members from giving a presentation to a class of new examiners.  
There have been some changes in the Southwest region regarding our chapters.  The Louisiana chapters all mutually agreed that due to low membership numbers that it would be best to consolidate into one chapter with 2 subchapters and dissolve the other 2 chapters.  Therefore, LADE(Shreveport) will be the chapter and the New Orleans and Baton Rouge chapters will be dissolved and become subchapters of LADE.
At my request, Jennifer Nottingham, NADE Past President, has been in contact with the Texas DDS director in hopes that the change in our not for profit status will help us get the Texas chapter up and running again.  There have been some cautious but hopeful responses from the Texas director.   Jennifer continues to work on this for NADE.

The chapters that still remain in the Southwest Region have all submitted their incorporation information.  At this time the Southwest Region will be comprised of NewMADE, OKADE, ArkADE, and LADE. 

These chapters continue to host  a multitude of activities for their agencies.  Some activities are for the agency morale, some are for charities, and others are to help members attend the NADE NTC.  For example, OKADE and ArkADE are involved with agency costume contests for Halloween.  Both of these chapters also sponsor a chili cook off.  OKADE donated to 7 different charities in the Oklahoma City area at Christmas time.  They held a coat drive for the winter and are starting a Back to School drive to collect items for students of the Oklahoma School for the Blind and the Oklahoma School for the Deaf.  They also have been raising funds to assist members to attend the NADE NTC.  ArkADE has been very busy this year.  They have had bake sales, school supply drive, a t-shirt design contest, hosted an arts/crafts fair, sponsored a Red Cross Blood Drive, held a food drive,  and many more activities.  The members of ArkADE sponsored a family with 4 children for the holidays by providing clothing and toys.  ArkADE was busy during NDPW this year.  They provided breakfast , hot dogs, and many freezer pops to their entire agency.  They also held a luncheon where elections of new officers was held and gave away door prizes.  NDPW week ended with a trip to the local Community Theatre to see 9 to 5 in which the ArkADE treasurer was appearing.  LADE(Shreveport)  gave a donation to the Shreveport Rescue Mission to assist with flooding because some of our DDS colleagues were affected by the flood.

It has been an honor and a privilege to serve as the Southwest Regional Director this year.  Thanks to all who have helped our region through this trying year.
